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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR

ADMINISTRATION/CHIEF INFORMATION OFFICER


February 23, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE, Council of HUD Locals 222

FROM:


Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

SUBJECT:


Change in Performance Appraisal Cycle for all bargaining unit

employees under the Employee Planning and Performance

Evaluation System


In accordance with Section 37.05 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement this serves as official notice that the Department is changing the performance appraisal cycle for all bargaining unit employees under the Employee Planning and Performance Evaluation System (EPPES).  Currently, the appraisal cycle runs from February 1 through January 31 of each year.  However, as we informed you in our memorandum of December 23, 2005, the rating cycle for performance reviews within the beta site pilot must be completed by September 30, 2006.  Therefore, effective immediately, we are changing the appraisal cycle to run from October 1 through September 30 of each year.  This will result in a reduction in the number of months employees will be reviewed for 2006.


As indicated in our December 23 memorandum, the Offices of Administration and Community Planning and Development have been selected to participate in the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) pilot beta site to implement a performance appraisal and awards system that meets all the requirements of the Human Capital Standards for Success for the Performance Management element of the Proud To Be III.  (See the attached Performance Management beta site fact sheet.)  

It does not appear that any of the measures contemplated in the beta site will affect the provisions of Article 37 of the Agreement, Performance Appraisals.  The purpose of the beta site is to establish a results-oriented performance culture by aligning employee performance plans with organizational goals and holding employees accountable.  (See attached Results Oriented Performance Culture section of the OPM Human Capital Assessment and Accountability Framework, Section IV.)  All provisions of Article 37 remain in effect.


If you have any questions regarding the change in the performance appraisal cycle or the beta site, I can be contacted at 202-708-3373.
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